BENTLEYVILLE BOROUGH MINUTES
SPECIAL MEETING

Wednesday, June 18, 2014

7:00 pm at the Bentleyville Municipal Complex

The Special meeting of the Bentleyville Borough Council was called to order at 7:00pm by Council Vice President Roy Larimer with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll was called with Councillors Bill Jobes, Roy Larimer, Bob Paul, Shannon Watson, and Tim Jansante in attendance.  Councillors Stan Glowaski and Gary Damich were not present.  Also present was Secretary Kim Sacco and Solicitor Dennis Makel.

There was no business from the floor.

It was moved by Tim Jansante to approve the Standard Operating Procedures for the newly established Bentleyville Borough Police Department.  The motion was seconded by Roy Larimer.  Bill Jobes questioned why the SOP needed to be so detailed.  Solicitor Makel explained that it is necessary for insurance and to protect the Borough legally.  These procedures can always be modified.  All were in favor.
It was moved by Bill Jobes, seconded by Tim Jansante and all were in favor of entering into an agreement with Ellsworth Borough to maintain Old West Road. 

It was moved by Bob Paul, seconded by Bill Jobes to adopt Resolution 3 of 2014 Authorizing Small Borrowing for Capital Purposes Under Section 8109 of the LGUDA for a Police Car with an Incurrence of a Debt of $37,027.00.  All were in favor.

It was moved by Tim Jansante, seconded by Bill Jobes to adopt Resolution 4 of 2014 Authorizing Small Borrowing for Capital Purposes Under Section 8109 of the LGUDA for a Dump Truck with an Incurrence of a Debt of $49,378.00.  All were in favor.

It was moved by Tim Jansante, and seconded by Bill Jobes to open an account with PNC for the purposes of handling the USDA funds transfer and the purchase of the new Dump Truck.  All were in favor.

It was moved by Shannon Watson and seconded by Tim Jansante to grant the request of Sharee Kalchthaler to utilize Carmel Park on Monday evenings beginning July 14th, 2014 and continuing for two months for the purposes of Special Olympic practice.  Sharee coordinated her request with Bentworth Youth Baseball.  All were in favor.

It was moved by Shannon Watson, seconded by Bill Jobes that the Borough purchases the Computer, Software  and air card for the Police Department.  All were in favor.
It was moved by Bob Paul to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Tim Jansante.  All were in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 7:25pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

____________________

Kimberly G. Sacco

Secretary/Treasurer

